
 

 

Mount Vernon Civic Association 
Minutes of Zoom Membership Meeting – March 10, 2021 
28 people in attendance 
 
Board Members present: Tom Russell, Sean McCarthy, John Reiser, Sarah Fidd, Jorie O’Donnell, 
Ted Thompson, John Hurley, Danielle Thompson, Luigi Tenore, Poul Hertel, Dan Rinzel, Kirsten 
Quackenbush and Lisa Faustlin 
 
Members absent: Mary Jo Malik, Maggie Jones, Karan Cerutti, Gale Curcio and Jason Leaver  
 
The President called the meeting to order at 7:34 PM.   
 
 
zMOD Zoning  
Tom went over the 5 proposals that zMOD is looking at by the Fairfax County Supervisors.  They are 
included in the newsletter along with the appropriate contacts to address your concerns to. 
 
February MVCA Budget – Sarah Fidd 
Summary (New items for February) 

Income:  ($25.24) 
Dues (PayPal) ($24.95) 
Interest ($.29) 

Expenses ($498.42) 
Website ($466.20) 

Utilities: ($32.22) 
Bottom Line 

Ending Cash Balance = $7,512.71 
Way Ahead 

2021 Planning 
 
Luigi Tenore commented that 30% of the neighborhood have paid their membership dues. 
 
COVID19 Update – Danielle Thompson  
Danielle gave a quick overview of the COVID 19 update.  Appointments are still pretty tough to get 
but many of the pharmacies/grocery stores are starting to get the vaccine.   
 
Safety – John Hurley 
John gave a quick update on crime in the area.  Be sure to keep your car doors locked and lock the 
doors inside your garage as well.  Also, school is starting up again so please watch for kids in 
crosswalks and slow down near the schools.   
 
Environment/River Farm – Tom Russell 
Tom gave a brief update on the farm.  They are still taking offers on the property.  They’ve had a 
couple of bids, but they were not accepted.   
 
Air Traffic – Poul Hertel  
Gave an overview of the Mount Vernon Area Air Traffic Report.  Please click on the link below for 
more information.   
https://www.faa.gov/regulations_policies/policy_guidance/noise/survey/ 
 



 

 

 
Budget/Finance/Community Projects – Kirsten Quackenbush 
Kirsten gave a quick overview of all of the projects in the area.  Please check the newsletter for a 
complete list. 
 
Washington Mill Elementary School Help – Tom Russell 
Tom talked about the kids starting school this week and about the ongoing Construction at 
Washington Mill Elementary.  This will be going on for a couple of years.  Parking for the construction 
crews will be on Continental Drive.   
 
President’s Update - Tom Russell 

- The MVCA Picnic might happen in the 2nd week in September.  We’ll keep you posted.    
- Mount Vernon Estate Clean Up April 10th – Tom Russell 

Please contact Tom if you would like to help out. 
- The annual dues letter is coming to your mailbox soon. 
- The MVCA 2021-2022 Directory is coming along nicely. 

 
                                                                 
Old Business: 
- N/A 
 
New Business: 
- N/A 
 
Adjournment:  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Faustlin  
 
 
 


